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Town of Bear Creek 
Town Board Proceedings of July 8, 2025 

               
 

The Regular Board Meeting of the Bear Creek Town Board was held at the Bear Creek Town Hall, on 

July 8, 2025. Chairman Travis Nachreiner called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 

The following members were present: Travis Nachreiner, Chairman; Jeff Scallon; and, Tyler Wiedenfeld, 

Supervisors.  
 

Others present: Donna Lins, Treasurer; Tim McCluskey, Patrolman; and, Sheila Carver, Clerk. 
 

Notice of this meeting with the agenda, was posted at the following locations in the Town of Bear Creek: 

Town Hall; Chairman’s residence; Clerk’s residence; and, Town website. https://bearcreektown.wixsite.com/sauk  
. 

Scallon motioned to adopt the agenda as presented. Wiedenfeld seconded. Motion carried.  
 

Scallon motioned to approve the June 10, 2025 Regular Board meeting minutes. Wiedenfeld seconded. 

Motion carried.  
 

The Treasurer gave the Treasurer’s Report. Wiedenfeld motioned to approve the Treasurer’s Report. 

Scallon seconded. Motion carried. 
 

Scallon reported building permits for Jeff Scallon for an agricultural storage shed. He used the Sauk 

County online permit system for his project. The Amish community can contact Micaela for assistance 

and use the kiosk at the courthouse to obtain their permits.  
 

Nachreiner reported that seal coating for Dawn Road and Howard Road will be completed by the end of 

July. The quote for Weitzel Road to be done at the same time is $11,500. Scallon motioned to include 

Weitzel Road for $11,500 with a double seal at the same time as the other projects. Wiedenfeld seconded. 

Motion carried. 
 

If the Chapel Lane seal coating project and the Little Bear Road bridge deck sealing are postponed, there 

is room in this year’s budget to asphalt Dane Hill Road. The Gasser estimate was previously approved 

with the option of doing it in 2025 if possible. The Board agreed with the priorities.  
 

Nachreiner presented communication from the Village of Plain President Ray Ring, including a resolution 

template in support of the Sauk County Board selling the Sauk County Health Care Center. The resolution 

itemizes the benefits of selling the facility. Ring also provided an information sheet prepared by Sauk 

County employees highlighting the facility's shortcomings. The Board will decide later whether to pass 

the resolution or not.  
 

The broadband internet is close to being in Scallon’s corner of the Township.  
 

The Board approved expenditures totaling $34,810.94.  
 

Wiedenfeld motioned to adjourn at 7:47 p.m. Scallon seconded. Motion carried.  

 

 

Sheila Carver,  

Town Clerk 

https://bearcreektown.wixsite.com/sauk

